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    Thursday 8th October 2020
	Dear Parents and Carers,
Usually at this time of the year, we invite lots of new prospective families to look around our lovely school. Unfortunately, we are unable to offer these visits to new parents at the moment due to the potential risk of spreading Covid 19. I will therefore be making a virtual tour of the school which parents can view on the school website. Tomorrow you will receive a ParentPay notification asking for you to give permission for your child to be included in the school video. The video will:

· Show what the inside of the school building and classrooms looks like

· Introduce the teachers and staff at Stockham School

· Show the children learning together in their classroom

· Capture the fun of forest school and music lessons

And lots more…

If you are happy for your child to be part of the short video clip, please tick the permissions slip online through ParentPay. The video will only be used on the school website and not for any other external reasons. Permissions will need to be ticked by 21st October. Any children who do not have permission, will not appear in the video.

It is also a lovely opportunity for you to see your child at work in their school setting!

Lunchtime supervisor maternity cover position

We will be wishing Emma Robins a very happy maternity leave in a few weeks’ time. This means that we have an exciting opportunity available starting in November for a new lunchtime supervisor. Please see the school website for further details:

https://stockham.eschools.co.uk/web/jobs/373434

If you are interested or know somebody who would be ideal for this role, please complete the School Support application form found at the above web address on our school website and speak to Mrs Ruth Burbank.
We also have a new position available for a Teaching Assistant. This may be for a part time or full-time role, on a temporary basis. This job has some specific desirable person specifications which will suit the role.  Please see our website for more details.
Camel Pre-school and Foundation shared pick up route
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Please can I ask that parents cross paths carefully down this small walkway. I am aware that children from Camel are leaving the pre-school at the same time that Foundation parents are arriving. Please wait or take a step to the side when passing by others. Thank you.
Reminder:

Term ends Thursday 22nd October at usual finish times for classes.

Inset day on Friday 23rd October.

Many thanks,

Mrs. Ruth Burbank.



Halloween Trick or Treat Trail

Saturday 31st October 2-6 pm

Thank you to everybody who has volunteered to decorate their house for the Halloween trail, we are looking forward to a lovely, spooky day.

Spell books will be available from the school car park from 2:00pm on Saturday 31st October for a minimum donation of £1. Families can follow the trail in whatever order you would like, we just ask that you observe social distancing at all times (if you are doing the trail as a group please keep to 6 people or fewer). There will be 18 houses to visit where you will find a special ingredient for your spell book. Anybody who returns a completed spell book to school before 6:00 pm will get a treat, or will it be a trick! (one treat for each spell book, so children will need one each).

We hope to see you there!

Clothes collection

A reminder that Rags2Riches will be coming to school on Tuesday 20th October to collect any good quality used clothes, shoes, bags, jewellery and accessories. Unlike previous years, no bags will be provided by the company, so please bring along whatever you have in any bags you can find. We will be collecting at the school gates until 9:00 am. Please remember that we are currently unable to collect clothing in school ahead of the actual collection, so please do not bring them in to the office.

We will be collecting any uniform separately, so please do bring both logo and un-logo good quality uniform on the day and hand to a member of FOS. We are hoping to set up a uniform sale page in the coming term, so any donations are much appreciated.

Jo Wilkinson

Vice Chair of Governors
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Year F  In Foundation class this week we have been looking closely at Autumn, talking about 
             the seasons changing and exploring autumnal fruits and vegetables. In maths we 
             have used the fruits and vegetables to continue thinking about patterns.
Year 1  In maths Year 1 have been looking at the symbols for greater than, less than and 
             equal too. We have been using lots of different representations of numbers to see 
             which is the biggest, smallest and the same. We have also been comparing the sizes 
             of numbers.  In English we have been continuing to look at the story of Dogger, we 
             have made our own story maps and then used drama to act out the book. 
Year 2  We have been writing our own stories in our English lessons this week. We have 
             taken great care with our punctuation to show where our sentences begin and end. 
             We are also working hard to become more independent with our spelling using word 
             mats, dictionaries and our class team to help us.
Year 3  In English this week we have started looking at how we write direct speech. In maths 
             we have been counting in 4s and 8s. In art we have been drawing figures and in 
             history we have created a timeline of Wantage's past.
Year 4  This week Year 4 have been busy learning a new poem called The River.   We have 
             used the story telling process to help us to learn it and we have begun to unpick 
             some of the tricky ideas and language within it.  Ask us at home how much we can 
             remember- some of us know all of it already.  In maths we have been learning how to 
             round numbers to the nearest 100 and 1000. In topic we have been learning the 
             different features of a river and creating our own VocAPPulary page to help us to 
             learn them. 
Year 5  Year 5 have started looking at addition and subtraction in maths and we have started 
             writing our diary entries from the viewpoints of a member of the Awa tribe who live in 
             the rainforest. In geography we have considered different viewpoints in regards to 
             deforestation and used evidence to create an argument to support this. 
Year 6  This week Year 6 have been exploring the features of letter writing and how to have 
             an impact on the reader. In maths we have been exploring the 4 operations.
Soaring High
This week the following children have earned “Soaring High”:

Year F  Scarlett for using her teamwork superpowers and joining in beautifully with our 
             class routines. 

             William for showing great enthusiasm and perseverance in completing and creating
             patterns this week. 

Year 1  Saloma for using excellent determination with her handwriting, you are working 
             really hard every day and you are getting better and better, well done. 
             Luke for having such a fantastic attitude about the environment; Luke brings his 
             litter picker to school every single day and picks up all the rubbish on his way to 
             school, this sets such a brilliant example of being responsible, very well done Luke!

Year 2  Eva for settling into our Year 2 class so well and for trying your best in our lessons.
             Emily for working so hard to improve your presentation in your books. I am so 
             impressed with your efforts!

Year 3  Annabelle and Harry H for both offering to catch up on work missed when they were 
             absent. We can now add your WANTED posters to the class display!
Year 4  Spencer for always having a super attitude to his work and for always trying his 
             best.  His work is also always beautifully presented as well. 
             Euan for always working really hard and for usually pushing himself to get onto the 
             Deep Sea Dive task- especially in maths.  Keep it up, Euan!

Year 5  Kiran for using his independence and confidence when writing and producing some 
             well structured sentences. 

             Molly P for using her confidence in our subtraction maths lesson.

Year 6  Oscar and Libby for their perseverance to create amazing pieces of art work with 
             lots of intricate details.
Well done everyone!

School Uniform

If you need new uniform please order online or by telephone.  The website is pmgschoolwear.co.uk and the order line is 0800 4046644.

Book bags and PE bags are also available to be purchased from pmgschoolwear.










